
 

Friday 26th September 2025 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
Thank you to everyone who joined us for our annual sponsored walk this afternoon. We were 
fortunate with the weather and all children behaved exceptionally well. We very much appreciate all 
those who managed to collect sponsors and we look forward to telling you how much we raised once 
all money has been collected and counted.    
Miss Ring Class won the attendance award this week with 99%, well done to them, they celebrated 
with our usual box of maltesers to share and a certificate. Next week the lunch menu is following week 
1, please see attached to your email.  
 
Christian Distinctiveness 
Harvest Festival - Friday 3rd October 
This year our school Harvest Festival will take place on Friday 3rd October at 9am in our school hall 
(Nursery children do not join us for this, although they do record a song and upload it onto the school 
website). We very much welcome Harvest gifts from Wednesday 1st October for us to share with the 
local community. Gifts can include; fruit, vegetables, tins, packets, biscuits or cereals and are always 
very much appreciated by the elderly in our local community.  
‘Community, Compassion & Friendship’ are our core values, which are at the heart of everything we 
do. 
 
‘Hello Yellow’ World Mental Health Day  
On Friday 10th October we will be celebrating World Mental Health Day by taking part in YoungMinds 
‘Hello Yellow’ campaign. Children and staff are invited to wear anything yellow to school for the day 
and will be taking part in various activities to support wellbeing throughout the day.    
 
Tempest School Photographs 
If you would like to order your child’s school photograph the closing date for free delivery back to 
school is Thursday 2nd October 2025.  Order through the Tempest website using your unique link or 
visit www.tempest-orders.co.uk  
If you need any assistance in ordering your photos, feel free to contact Tempest on 01736 751555 
(option 3). 
 
Nursery News 
This week in nursery we have been talking about feelings and enjoying stories about how to talk about 
how we are feeling. We have made a conker wreath to display on the door and have also practised 
our Autumn song 'Autumn leaves are falling down.' We enjoyed our sponsored walk in the sun and 
had a well deserved ice lolly to celebrate. 
 
Reception News 
In Reception this week we have continued exploring the story 'Elmer' and enjoyed making our own 
patterned Elmer patchworks. In Maths we have been learning all about the number 2. We have also 
started to practise our harvest song for the Harvest Festival next Friday. We also enjoyed our school 
sponsored walk this afternoon, especially our ice cream treat!  
 
 
Year One News 
This week in maths year 1 have been learning about part part whole models and have been practising 
identifying the parts and wholes of objects and groups of objects. In Literacy we have been looking at 
what makes a good sentence, thinking about how most sentences have a who, what and where in 
them. We have been using this structure to verbally compose our own silly sentences. During RE we 
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continued our learning about belonging by looking at different special things that people who belong to 
the religion of Islam may have or use. In science we have been learning about trees. We thought 
about the difference between deciduous and evergreen trees and learnt to use a leaf identification 
chart to identify trees. In geography we worked together to create a simple map of the classroom. On 
our trips next week we will be using the science and geography skills we have been practising this 
week! Just a reminder that children need wellies or boots and long trousers for the trip (trainers are ok 
but may get wet and muddy!).  
 
 
Year Two News 
This week, Year 2 have enjoyed learning about harvest celebrations around the world. They have 
written some lovely harvest poetry using adjectives and expanded noun phrases. In maths they have 
continued their exploration of multiples of ten, using known number facts to help them with addition 
and subtraction of multiples of ten. In history they compared the seaside in the past to the seaside in 
the present. During geography they explored some of the physical and human features in Filey and 
thought about whether these features have a negative or positive impact. In PE they have been 
developing their skills of defending and attacking. They have also been learning harvest songs and 
thinking about what they are thankful for ready for our Harvest Festival next week.  
 
 
Remember we are here to help however we can, if you have any concerns or questions please just 
ask. Please see the diary dates below which now go up until the end of this term 19th 
December 2025 so everyone has plenty of notice to plan ahead.     
 
Best Wishes 
Mrs Angela Clark & Mrs Hannah Stubbs 
Co-Headteachers 
 
 
Diary Dates – Please keep these dates safe for your information (more dates will be added as they arise).  
 
September 
Monday 29th September - Miss Ring’s class Farm Visit 
 
October 
Wednesday 1st October - Miss Ghorst’s class Farm Visit 
Friday 3th October – Provisional Harvest Festival 9am in the school hall 
Friday 3rd October - Flu Vaccinations  
Monday 6th October - Storytelling Worship Time from St John’s Church    
Tuesday 7th October – Parent Meetings with teachers 3.10pm – 6pm 
Wednesday 8th October – Parent Meetings with teachers 3.10 – 6pm 
Thursday 9th October - Reverend Phil leads Collective Worship 
Friday 10th October – ‘Hello Yellow’ World Mental Health Day  
Friday 17th October – Miss Ring’s class poetry assembly 9am in the school hall 
Friday 24th October – Miss Ghost’s class poetry assembly 9am in the school hall 
Friday 24th October - School closes for half term 
 
November 
Tuesday 4th November – school opens 
Thursday 6th November - After School PE club for Year 1  
Thursday 6th November - Reverend Phil leads Collective Worship   



 

Monday 10th November - Last Wonder Time for group 1 
Tuesday 11th November - Remembrance Service for year 2 children 
Friday 14th November - Children In Need Day 
Monday 17th November - First Wonder Time for group 2 
Thursday 20th November - Last swimming lesson for Mr Jackson’s class 
Thursday 27th November - First swimming lesson for Miss Haldenby’s class 
Thursday 27th November - Year 2 visit St John’s Church (Christmas Labyrinth) 
Friday 28th November - Non Uniform Day (bring a bottle for the Christmas Fair) 
 
December 
Monday 1st December - Storytelling Worship Time from St John’s Church   
Tuesday 2nd December - Nursery new starters ‘Stay and Play Session’ 1.30-2.30pm 
Thursday 4th December - Reverend Phil leads Collective Worship  
Friday 5th December - School Christmas Fair 3.10pm-4.30pm 
Monday 8th December - Year 1 Christmas production 1.30pm 
Tuesday 9th December - Year 1 Christmas production 9.30am 
Tuesday 9th December - Year 2 Christmas production 1.30pm 
Wednesday 10th December - Year 2 Christmas production 9.30am 
Wednesday 10th December - Nursery & Reception Christmas production 2pm 
Thursday 11th December - Nursery & Reception Christmas production 9.30am 
Monday 15th December - Year 1 and Year 2 Christmas Party 1pm 
Tuesday 16th December - Christingle Service at St John’s Church 
Tuesday 16th December - Christmas Lunch & Christmas Jumper Day 
Wednesday 17th December - Year 1 and Year 2 Panto Trip to Scarborough Spa 
Wednesday 17th December - Nursery & Reception Christmas Party 1pm 
Thursday 18th December - Nursery and Reception visit The Stephen Joseph Theatre 
Friday 19th December - School Closes 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


